
Provider Health and Safety Committee Meeting

May 4, 2018
Richmond Marriott, Henrico, Virginia 
	Members Present:
	OEMS Staff:
	Guests:
	Absent:
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	Karen Owens
	Valerie Quick
	Briant Atkins, VDFP
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	Topic/Subject
	Discussion
	Recommendations, Action/Follow-up; Responsible Person

	Call to order:
	Meeting called to order at 9:03 by Chairman
	

	Approval of Meeting Minutes
	Lori Knowles motioned to approve the meeting minutes; Bryan McRay seconded.  Motion passed.  Meeting minutes approved
	

	Introductions of Members:
	
	

	Old Business:
	Provider Addiction Workgroup: Dan Wildman stated that the workgroup held its first meeting.  Karen Owens stated that the workgroup decided the focus needed to be on education and information sharing and not on policies and procedures, so as not to cross what other committees are doing.  The workgroup will work with other committees upon request, but will be looking at becoming a resource for information.  The workgroup sees it as a phased approach: prevention (It won’t happen), treatment (it happened), postvention (how does it not happen again).  She provided more specifics for each area.  The committee discussed the work of the Medical Direction Committee on the development of the policy for returning to work after you have been caught diverting medication.  The workgroup agreed that addiction prevention is the first focus (injury prevention, alternative treatments, advocating with your own doctor).  
Mental Health Video Campaign: Karen provided an update to the mental health video campaign, sharing with the committee the different options that the production company provided and the selection the office made.  Se provided a timeline of when the video will be released and how posters will be distributed.  Brian H. suggested utilizing commercial time during shows such as Chicago Fire and Chicago PD for maximum impact.
Wayne Perry stated that they have been conducting Stress First Aid classes to non-public safety agencies within the region.  Amy Ashe stated that there is an increasing need for mental health services for non-public safety agencies. Their clinician assisted in a recent event with individuals above and beyond public safety agencies.
Safety Bulletins: Dan discussed the Safety Bulletins.  We have plenty of topics for the upcoming months.  Karen stated it may be delayed in some releases due to staff availability for development of the safety bulletins.  Karen will share previous safety bulletins for structure idea
	Karen will share the previous list of topics and a previous bulletin for reference.

	New Business:
	Agency Safety Plan Article: Karen shared the article in the recent ACEP.  It included a link to an Agency Safety Plan development guide, which focused on the topics that the committee has previously discussed as important in agency safety plans.  There was also a checklist for implementation of the safety plan.
CISM Accreditation: OEMS received an application received from the Chesterfield County CISM Team.  Karen stated that Chesterfield meets the accreditation requirements.  She asked the committee if they would like to serve as the approval group.  She stated there was no process for approval, i.e. who is responsible.  She stated that previously if the teams met the requirements than they were approved.  Amy asked what the goal was for the accreditation program.  Karen stated that the original goal was a minimum standard.  Karen stated it is not a requirement, but accredited teams are given a priority when state requests are received.  The committee asked to receive information that the teams have met the requirements, but do not require the actual application.  There was additional discussion about the CISM portion of the regional council contracts and whether councils were required to have teams.  There was additional conversation about the legislation requiring accreditation for confidentiality. Motion made by Lori Knowles to approve Chesterfield.  Brian Hricik seconded.  Motion passed.  Committee agreed that moving forward a single copy of the application is all that is needed for approvals. 

Dan stated he may not be chairman at the August meeting.  Karen advised that he would need to appoint an acting chair if he is no longer committee chair.
	Karen will share link for the guide.


	Next Scheduled Meeting:
	The next meeting is August 3, 2018 in conjunction with the next EMS Advisory Board Meeting
	

	Adjournment:
	Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
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